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Comments: The Sanpete County Travel Office strongly supports the proposed parking lot at the mouth of Log

Canyon. For years, visitors have relied on private land for parking, often trespassing unintentionally. With the

property now fenced, there is no safe or legal parking, creating a pressing need for a designated area.

 

This lot will provide crucial access for UTV riders and snowmobilers while improving safety by preventing

hazardous roadside parking. Additionally, it will serve as a necessary turnaround for the Sanpete County Road

Department, aiding road maintenance and winter snow removal.

 

Enhancing access to Log Canyon also supports tourism and local businesses that rely on outdoor recreation. A

designated parking area will help manage environmental impact by consolidating vehicles and preventing

damage to surrounding land.

 

We appreciate the Forest Service's efforts in considering this project and encourage its approval. The Sanpete

County Travel Office is happy to assist as needed. Please feel free to reach out for further discussion.


